
CITY COMMISSION 
WORK SESSION MINUTES 

 
 
 

August 27, 2019 6:30 p.m. 
  
_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
PRESENT:  Commissioners Chilton, Estrop, O'Neill, Rue and President Copeland.  City 
Manager Heck. 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
HONORABLE COMMISSIONERS: 
 

Topics discussed at the work session held on Tuesday, August 27, 2019, were: 
 
1. City Manager Heck introduced Dr. Greta Mayer, CEO of the Mental Health 

Recovery Board (MHRB), who presented their FY2018 Annual Report (see copy 
attached).  Dr. Mayer explained their purpose is to connect residents with 
the service providers available in Clark, Greene and Madison counties.  Dr. 
Mayer added that a resident may be offered treatment at a facility in  one of 
these counties if space is not available in their own county.  Local partner 
agencies are funded by MHRB in part by the tax levy passed in 2018 by the 
Clark County voters.   

 
 Mr. Copeland explained funds are distributed by the MHRB to the agencies 

who provide direct services to the citizens.   Mrs. Chilton asked if citizens 
may contact MHRB directly for the various services, and Dr. Mayer stated they 
may contact MHRB for assistance or the partner agencies directly. 

 
 Dr. Estrop thanked Dr. Mayer for her agency’s continued efforts with the 

opioid crisis along with many community partners. 
 
 Mr. O’Neill commented on the need for additional in-patient locations and 

asked if there are new locations for treatment.  Dr. Mayer stated McKinley 
Hall has recently added expanded their facility for men and created new 
services for women.  Work on another facility for additional beds is in 
progress.   

 
2. Mr. Heck introduced Emma Smales and Anna Jean Petroff from the Clark 

County Health Department who presented the results of the 2019 Clark 
County Community Health Needs Assessment (see copy attached).    Ms. 
Smales and Ms. Petroff explained the assessment is completed every three 
years and preliminary data is broken down into three priorities and potential 
strategies to address each issue.   The identified priorities are 
Behavioral/Mental Health, Chronic Disease Prevention, and Maternal/Infant 
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Health & Sexual Health.   Cross-Cutting Factors are also identified in the 
report along with Potential Cross-Cutting Strategies.   A survey is available 
on the Clark County Combined Health District’s website for citizens to share 
their input on the Assessment and is also available directly at 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/ClarkCHAFeedback.   

 
3. The meeting adjourned at 6:49 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Jill R. Pierce 
Clerk of the City Commission 
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